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Gardening Day


Thank you to the 8 families who are giving up their time to come and help out in the school grounds next Sunday. Mrs Morris will make a list of jobs that need doing and then will share them out between everyone. If you have gardening tools that you don’t mind bringing, then that would be really helpful if you could bring them. If you could park on the village hall car park and walk down, that would be wonderful.  If the weather isn’t fit, we will text you ASAP and reschedule for a better time.  


Beetle Drive


We will be holding an Easter Egg Beetle Drive in school for the children and their families on Thursday, 22nd March from 6.30 onwards. Tickets are £3.00 per person and include light refreshments. Please complete the attached slip and return to school if your family would like to take part. 


Barn Dance


Last year we held our first Barn Dance in the Village Hall and it was a really successful night raising over £1000 for the school. We are therefore holding another one on Friday, 13th April, again at the Village Hall. Tickets are now going on sale and will be £7 including pie & peas supper. They can be bought from school, Brabin’s Shop and Chipping Farm Shop. If a Barn Dance isn’t your cup of tea, but you know people who might enjoy it, please let them know. If you can’t make it, then even buying a raffle ticket will help. All the money is used to support our children in school. 


Little People


Next week we welcome some of the pre-schoolers from Little People from The Limes, Longridge into school. They will spend the morning with us playing with our reception and KS1 children.  We look forward to welcoming them to St. Mary’s and hope that they enjoy their visit.     








There will not be a newsletter next week so we would like to wish you all a wonderful Easter holiday with your families. We look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 9th April.  





Snow Gate!


The weather may be turning again next weekend. The forecasters say that there is another possible snow storm on the way. We will endeavour however to stay open as much as possible. We will try to text you before 8am if we cannot get into school and we have to close school. Please check the school website for up to date information. 


Parent’s Evening


We will be holding our Spring parent’s evening on


Wednesday, 21st March from 3.30pm – 6pm for you to discuss your child’s progress. 


There will be the usual appointments list in the entrance to school. If you cannot get in to make an appointment, please contact Mrs Morris or Mrs Cookson via email or phone and we will give you a time to see your child’s class teacher. 


PTFA School Bingo


Thank you to all the parents and children who helped organise and support the school bingo. We raised in excess of £700 which is an amazing amount. Well done!


Easter Fun


Instead of our usual Easter Hat /Garden competition, Miss Taylor is organising a decorated egg competition. Please see the letter attached. Can entries be brought into school for Wednesday 21st March. We also kindly ask for donations of small wrapped eggs that we can use around the school grounds for our Easter Egg hunt that we will be holding next week. 


Many thanks in anticipation.   


Fairtrade “Big Brew”


The big brew raised £60 which will be sent to the Tradecraft ‘Hidden Entrepreneur’ fund which supports women to access education and grow their businesses. Thank you for all who supported and / or sent in cakes.  











